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In the Matter of

AVISTA CORPORATION

Revises the Annual Weighted Average Cost of
Gas (WACOG) included in Sales Rates and the
Monthly WACOGs used in the Calculation of
the Deferral Account Entries.

)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: TARIFF SHEETS EFFECTIVE; WAIVER GRANTED

In reviewing its PGA filing dated September 16, 2005, Avista Corporation
(Avista) identified and corrected several errors in the calculation of the rates reflected in the
tariff sheets approved by the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), effective
October 1, 2005. First, Avista corrected an error in the Annual Weighted Average Cost of
Gas (WACOG) calculation. Second, Avista replaced weather normalized gas purchase
volumes with weather normalized gas sales volumes in the corrected annual and monthly
WACOG calculations. Third, Avista included in the corrected annual and monthly
WACOG calculations variable transportation costs for the year. Fourth, in the corrected
annual and monthly WACOG calculations, Avista adjusted the cost of gas volumes
purchased at index to reflect a transportation pipeline line loss factor of approximately
2.6%. Finally, Avista removed a double counting of volumes from Glendale that was in
the original calculations. In addition, Avista is also requesting a waiver of the customer
notice requirement as provided under OAR 860-022-0017(6). Avista argues that an
additional notice is unnecessary, due to the small increase in rates in the current filing,
and would be confusing to customers. This filing increases the average monthly bill for
residential customers by 10 cents. The basis for the current revisions is further detailed in
Staff’s recommendation memo, attached as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.

Staff has reviewed each of the corrections and the request for waiver of
notice, and finds them reasonable. At its public meeting on November 8, 2005, the
Commission adopted Staff’s recommendation to allow the tariff sheets of Advice
No. 05-04-G to become effective November 9, 2005 with less than statutory notice, and
to approve Avista’s request for waiver of OAR 860-022-0017(6).










